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Main: 907.269.0350 

MEMORANDUM

  TO: Alcoholic Beverage Control Board 

  FROM: Kristina Serezhenkov, OLE 

DATE: September 02, 2022 

RE: #775 Nome Liquor Store 

Requested action: City of Nome requests special conditions placed on license renewal and Nome 
residents submitted a letter of objection to the license renewal.   

Statutory and Regulatory Authority: 

AS 04.11.480(c) “A local governing body may recommend that a license be issued, renewed, relocated, 
or transferred with conditions. The board shall consider recommended conditions and testimony 
received at a hearing conducted under AS 04.11.510(b)(2) or (4) when it considers the application or 
continued operation, and the recommended conditions and the record of the hearing conducted under 
AS 04.11.510(b)(2) or (4) shall be kept as part of the board’s permanent record of its review. If the local 
governing body recommends conditions, the board shall impose the recommended conditions unless 
the board finds that the recommended conditions are arbitrary, capricious, or unreasonable. If a 
condition recommended by a local governing body is imposed on a licensee, the local governing body 
shall assume responsibility for monitoring compliance with the condition, except as otherwise provided 
by the board. 

AS 04.11.470: A person may object to an application for issuance, renewal, transfer of location, or 
transfer to another person of a license, or for issuance of a permit, by serving upon the applicant and 
the board the reasons for the objection. The board shall consider the objections and testimony 
received at a hearing conducted under AS 04.11.510(b)(2) when it considers the application. An 
objection and the record of a hearing conducted under AS 04.11.510(b)(2) shall be retained as 
part of the board’s permanent record of its review of the application. 

Staff Rec.:  Review the City of Nome request to place special conditions on the renewal of license #775 
and hold a hearing.  Consider the objection letter received from Nome residents as well as the 
licensee’s response letter. 

Background:  The 2022-23 renewal application (including a noted NOV received during the renewal 
period) was deemed complete on 11/22/2021.  A temporary license was issued, and the application 
was scheduled for consideration at the 1/18/2022 Board meeting at which the Board approved the 
application with delegation.  On 1/20/2022 our office received a timely letter from the City of Nome 
requesting conditions be placed on the renewed license.  On 1/25/2022 our office received a letter of 
objection to the renewal of the license signed by several Nome residents.  On 3/25/2022 our office 



received a response letter from the licensee opining that no conditions should be added to the 
renewal of the license.  At the 4/12/2022 Board meeting counsel for the licensee requested the tabling 
of the consideration of this renewal until the 6/28/2022 meeting.  The Board continued discussion and 
the mayor and City Manager for the City of Nome attended and testified they would like to see 
uniform conditions on all package store licenses in the city.   The Board then passed a motion to table 
the consideration of the renewal to the June meeting in Nome.  At the 6/28/2022 Board meeting the 
Board again tabled the consideration until the 9/20/2022 meeting

Attachments: 
City of Nome letter 
Objection letter  
Licensee response letter 
AB-17 renewal application 















From: Charles W Fagerstrom
To: Alcohol, CED AMCO (CED sponsored)
Subject: Resend Protest.
Date: Tuesday, January 25, 2022 8:03:03 PM

[You don't often get email from 1938cwf@gmail.com. Learn why this is important at
http://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification.]

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the State of Alaska mail system. Do not click links or
open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Resent as requested.
Thank you
Charles Fagerstrom

mailto:1938cwf@gmail.com
mailto:alcohol@alaska.gov
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Faka.ms%2FLearnAboutSenderIdentification.%5D&data=04%7C01%7Calcohol%40alaska.gov%7Cb07705c7fc134a934dc308d9e0891f4c%7C20030bf67ad942f7927359ea83fcfa38%7C0%7C0%7C637787701824289233%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=tNg08wKaJAG50seqALzN7izRu8sW7rujsmNQ0DNqHFw%3D&reserved=0


 







From: Charles W Fagerstrom
To: Alcohol, CED AMCO (CED sponsored)
Subject: Protest
Date: Friday, January 21, 2022 4:53:24 PM

[You don't often get email from 1938cwf@gmail.com. Learn why this is important at
http://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification.]

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the State of Alaska mail system. Do not click links or
open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Sent from my iPhone
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